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Headteacher’s News

This week, I want to share a video that reflects the heart of our
work at Priory School. The video highlights how we interpret and
use school data, focusing on the progress and success of all our
pupils, including those with complex needs. It explains the
context behind our data outcomes and showcases how our
inclusive approach ensures every child is valued and supported
to achieve their best.

I encourage you to take a few minutes to watch it
https://youtu.be/80Fdt3ORviw. I have also put it on the website
with the School Development Plan and the School Evaluation
Plan. 

It provides an insight into how our vision of "opportunities for
all" translates into action, especially as we continue to evaluate
and refine our approach through our School Development Plan.
Your understanding and partnership are vital to our success,
and I hope this video gives you a deeper appreciation of the
dedication and hard work happening every day at Priory School.

Last week, we had our graded Ofsted inspection, during which
all five areas—Quality of Education, Behaviour and Attitudes,
Personal Development, Leadership and Management, and Early
Years—were assessed. I want to thank our parents and pupils for
their incredible support during the inspection. The children were
outstanding, engaging confidently and maturely with the
inspectors. They spoke so proudly about their school,
representing Priory wonderfully.
Thank you to parents who took part in the survey; your
comments were deeply appreciated. The inspectors read aloud
some of the positive free-text responses during our feedback
meeting, and they were so heartfelt that even the lead inspector
became emotional.

I’d also like to take this opportunity to express my gratitude to
our staff, who worked tirelessly to showcase the very best of our
school. 
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https://youtu.be/80Fdt3ORviw


Their efforts ensured the inspectors gained a true sense of the
dedication and incredible work that goes into supporting our pupils
every single day.

We understand many of you are eager to hear the outcome of the
inspection. While we are unable to share details until the report is
finalised, I expect to receive it within 18 days for fact-checking, and
we will aim to share it with you within 30 days. As soon as it
becomes available, we will ensure you have access to it. Thank you
for your patience and understanding.
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Special News

I am delighted to let you all know that Miss O’Connor had her baby
on Friday 8th November. Arthur O’Connor-Mayfield and Miss
O’Connor are both doing really well. They hope to pop in to see the
children soon. Bernie is also doing well but is missing everyone a
great deal too!



  

Attendance

Weekly attendance percentages - W/C 18th November

Year 1 - 86.7%
Year 2 - 92.5%
Year 3 - 92.5%
Year 4 - 95.1%
Year 5 - 92.9% 
Year 6 - 97.4%
 
Congratulations to 6Darwin with 99.1% the highest
attendance this week!

Whole School - 93.2%
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Important dates:

Click here to link to the
school calendar

Click here to see term dates
for 2024-2025

Leaflets and letters:

Please click here to go to our
leaflets page on the website

and choose external providers

Signs of the week:

Kindness & Respect
https://youtu.be/rwuOcsmG1jU

Parliament
https://youtu.be/elicEaGT42A
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https://www.prioryschool.co.uk/diary/grid/2024/10/
https://www.prioryschool.co.uk/diary/grid/2022/07/
https://www.prioryschool.co.uk/term-dates/
https://www.prioryschool.co.uk/latest-news-and-letters-home/


https://www.bbc.co.uk/tiny-happy-
people

Click here
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https://www.bbc.co.uk/tiny-happy-people
https://www.bbc.co.uk/tiny-happy-people
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=-6YeaUBi6pQ


Five Little Boats
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https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=AEWPhi1PFnE


Star of the week

1Donaldson: Zahra 1Jeffers: Ava 

Our Learning 

Some great weaving too! 

Please can all book bags be brought in on a
Thursday so library books and reading books can
be changed. 

Logins for Numbots have been glued into reading 
diaries this week. 

Homework 

Please read with your child for at least 15 minutes a 
day and record it in their reading diary. 

Focus core math skill: recognizing O’clock and half 
past on a clock. 

Here are some pictures of some fantastic busy 

learning done this week! 
Arthur’s town and monster! 

This Week:
The children have been learning all about addition! They
explored part-whole models and tens frames to solve simple
number sentences. They also practiced writing their own
addition sentences, focusing on numbers within 10. 

During busy learning time, 

the children had lots of fun 
practicing their number 
bonds to 10, building on 
last week’s lessons. It’s 
wonderful to see how much 
quicker they’re getting at 
recalling them! 
Our writing focus this week was on fireworks. The children 

created their own poems, using a range of exciting 
adjectives to describe the colorful displays. They have 
shown tremendous determination as we worked on the 
tricky skill of writing on the line. Although challenging, 
their improvement this week has been fantastic! Well done, 
everyone!

In our afternoon sessions, we began our new science unit 
on materials. The children had so much fun organising 
various objects by their material and starting to explore 
their different properties. In busy learning, the children 
were given the opportunity to paint on different materials; 
they have produced some lovely pieces of artwork. 
Next week’s learning: 

English- We will be starting our new class text: Jesus’ 
Christmas party. 
Math – We will be focusing o subtracting numbers within 
10. 
Science – Children will be further exploring a range of 
materials and their properties. 

Peek at the Week Year 1 —
22nd November 2024 

Important Dates / Reminders 








Words of the Week: said do like push put 

Contact us: year1@prioryschool.com 

full 

01628 600300 

8

mailto:year1@prioryschool.com
mailto:year1@prioryschool.com


9



Peek at the Week
Year 3— 22nd November 2024 

Important Dates / Reminders Our Learning 
27.11.28—No Pens Day

28.11.24 3 Nightingale — Swimming lessons

06.12.24 - Christmas Market

20.12.24—Last day of term finish at 1:30pm 

HOMEWORK 

Please read with your child for at least 15 minutes 
every day and record this in their reading record. 
Ideas for reading at home can include reading a
library book, a book from school or home, reading a
bedtime story or following a recipe among other
opportunities! Books can also be read online at
https://www.collinshub.co.uk/login/ 

Please practise number bonds and multiplication 
tables with your child. Times Tables Rockstars: 
https://ttrockstars.com/ 

Don’t forget that your child needs to wear the
correct PE uniform to school each Monday. 

This week, we explored seasonal produce in our
design technology lessons and learnt what
seasonal foods grow in the UK. We also discussed
the benefits to the environment of eating
seasonal foods. The kitchen staff gave us the
opportunity to bake seasonal fruit tarts which
were delicious! 

In English we continued to construct our class 
non chronological report about the pangolin. 

In Maths lessons we focused on using number 

lines and the column method for subtraction. 

Next week, we will begin a geography topic 

about the topography of the UK. In English 
lessons, we continued to explore the different 
layout features and techniques needed to write 
an effective non chronological report. 

In Maths, we continued to apply strategies for
subtraction. 

Word of the Week: build Follow this link to find

more super daily activities: 

Contact us: year3@prioryschool.com 01628 600300 

www.morningchallenge.co.uk/ 
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Year 6 Peek at the Week
Friday 22nd November 2024 

Important Dates /Reminders Our Learning 

Y6 History: 

This week, in history, we continued our monarchy unit by
learning about King John I, the importance of the Magna
Carta, and Henry VIII. 

In English, we planned and write our own biography on 
an inspirational figure in the Black community, 
including the likes of Harold Moody, Mary Seacole and
Walter Tull. 

In maths, we continued to explore fractions, focusing on 
adding and subtracting mixed numbers and solving 
multi-step problems. 

Next week, in history, we will learn about King Charles I 
and witness his court case: King Charles I vs The People. 
In art, we will continue our symbolism topic with a
monarchy theme. We will design and create Elizabeth I
playing cards using collage techniques.
 
In English, we will be starting our new Shakespeare unit
on Macbeth . We will kick-start this unit with an exciting
workshop from the Eton Learning Museum! 

In maths, we will learn to multiply fractions by integers 
and by fractions and begin to explore how to divide
fractions by an integer. 

25.11.24: Macbeth Workshop

 27.11.24: Cippenham Baptist Church Visit 

06.12.24: Christmas Market 

Thursdays: Wear the correct PE uniform to 
school. Please bring in a water bottle. 

Thursdays: Spelling quiz. Homework due: 

  
  

Reading record x3 

Spellings x1 

 Times tables practice on TTRS 

PSHRE Focus: Celebrating Difference. In PSHRE this term, we will learn to accept that everyone is 
different and understand that there are different perceptions of ’normal’. By the end of the unit, we will know
how to help someone who is being bullied and explain ways in which one person or a group can have power

over others. We will learn the importance of using kind words by appreciating people for who they are. 

Times Tables Rock Stars: Play (ttrockstars.com) 

 Child of the week: 

6 Attenborough: Adam 6 Anning: Stefania 6 Darwin: Max 

Word of the Week: convenience 

Follow this link to find more super daily activities: www.morningchallenge.co.uk/ 

Contact us: year6@prioryschool.com 01628 600300 
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SSSN Year 5&6 Touch Rugby festival
Just before half term, Miss Miller took some amazing Priory students to
represent the school at a touch rugby festival. The students demonstrated
amazing rugby TREDS (Teamwork, Respect, Enjoyment, Discipline and
Sports-personship). The coaches commented on how excellent the Priory
students behaved and showcased a range of skills. 
.

Year 5 Joy of Moving Brentford FC project.
12 awesome year 5 students have been working with Premier League Club
Brentford FC on a programme at Priory, to help our students understand
the Joy of Moving. Photos to follow next week.

PE News
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Fantastic Footballers

A fantastic achievement by Jordan and Gursajan being voted players of the
match for their club team, well done boys!

Why not share your children’s sporting success with the Priory community.
Please email office@prioryschool.com for the attention of MR Watson with
your photos.
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Priory Friends

Preparations for the Christmas Market are going strong and we look
forward to seeing you all on the 6th  of December! 

The market begins at 2:00pm for the KS2 children who will have time to
enjoy all the fun for an hour. School will finish at 3:00pm and the market
will open to everyone at 3:15pm. The choir will open with a performance
and the stalls will be ready to open. Do come and join us and share the fun!
Most stalls are 50p with a few at £1 (raffle and adults tombola) so bring
some change and watch the children enjoy the Christmas magic!

On Monday, 2nd of December, from 2-3pm we will be hosting a coffee/tea
afternoon and a uniform sale. Come and join us - meet some new people,
catch up with old friends and grab one of Jo’s amazing biscuits. Looking
forward to seeing you there…..
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